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‘Love, Laugh and Learn’ 

This Half Terms Value — Generosity  

Harvest Festival  

It was an absolute delight to hear the children singing in church this morning. The year 6  

children and our spiritual ambassadors did an incredible job sharing lots of facts about      

harvest and world wide poverty. We all felt very fortunate and quite humbled by the end of 

the service. I would like to thank parents for their understanding over attendance and the 

lack of space in church.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

      

Today, our wonderful school went to Holy Trinity Church to do our amazing harvest service. 
The year 6s and spiritual ambassadors told us some fascinating harvest facts. We sang our 
favourite harvest songs to impress all the parents who joined us. Everyone sang incredibly! 
Year 6 talked about how harvest is a special time of year and all about giving and helping  
others. At the end Mrs Cartwright used the harvest letters to spell our STAR and made us feel 
very proud of ourselves. Being in church with the entire school was an incredible scene.   
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Well done everyone, a fantastic start to the year with so many   

exciting events taking place in and out of school.  We wish you all 

an amazing half term with your families. 



 

Would you like your child to attend Confirmation Preparation classes at Holy Trinity Church, Wrockwardine Wood?  The Confir-
mation Preparation course is an introduction to the Christian faith and  will end with a Confirmation Service in School with The 

Bishop of Shrewsbury, the Right Reverend Sarah Bullock Thursday 16th February 2023 Wrockwardine Wood Junior School 1:30pm.  The 
course is 13 weeks long and will be held at Holy Trinity Church on Wednesday evenings (see planner below).  There is no obli-
gation to complete the course or commit to confirmation but there is a minimum attendance requirement of at least 10 ses-
sions.  

If your child is interested please contact the Revd Lisa Harper on 07808924223 or revlisaharper@icloud.com. 

 

Date Time Venue Subject Leader 

2nd November 2022 6:30pm HTWW The Apostles Teaching  

9th November 2022 

6:30pm 

HTWW 

Fellowship  

16th November 2022 

6:30pm 

HTWW 

Breaking Bread 

23rd November 2022 

6:30pm 

HTWW 

Prayer 

30th November 2022 

6:30pm 

HTWW 

Resisting Evil 

7th December 2022 

6:30pm 

HTWW 

Repent and Return 

14th December 2022 

6:30pm 

HTWW 

Proclaim the Good News 

11th January 2023 

6:30pm 

HTWW 

Seek and Serve Christ in all 
People 

18th January 2023 

6:30pm 

HTWW 

Acknowledge Christ’s Authority 

25th January 2023 

6:30pm 

HTWW 

Defending the Weak 

1st February 2023 

6:30pm 

HTWW 

Issues 

4th February 2022 

10:00am - 2:00pm 

HTWW 

Confirmation Retreat 

8th February 2023 

6:30pm 

HTWW 

Confirmation Rehearsal 

Confirmation Preparation Classes at Holy Trinity Wrockwardine Wood 

PE Days for next half term  

Day Indoor 
PE 

Outdoor 
PE 

Forest 
School 

Monday 

  

4B 
4C 

3/4L 
5/6P 

5H 

Tuesday 

  

5G 
5H 

3W 
3B 

  

Wednesday 

  

3B 
3W 

5H 
5G 

  

Thursday 

  

6S 
6J 

4B 
4C 

  

Friday 

  

3/4L 
5/6P 

6S 
6J 

5G 

You tube video / song warning  

Some of our younger children have been singing a song on the 

playground about their “no no square”. We have found this 

song on You Tube and have listened to the lyrics. It’s inappro-

priate for children and has an adult theme. Could we please 

ask that if you hear your children singing this song you ask 

them not to and remind them that the content is inappropri-

ate for their age.  

Sporty Squad 

This week, the sporty squad have met 

to discuss PE and school sport at WWJS. 

They had some really useful suggestions 

and ideas and we are really looking for-

ward to working together this year! 

Well done sporty squad!  

mailto:revlisaharper@icloud.com


 

Amazing Athletes! 

On Tuesday and Thursday 
this week, our school has 
taken part in an athletics 
competition at Telford Col-
lege. The children took part 
in running races, jumping 
and throwing competitions 
and all tried their very best. 
They were a real credit to 
our school and we are very 
proud of all of them! Well 
done everyone! 

Traffic outside of school 

It has been bought to our attention that some 

of the cars that are in the laybys outside during 

drop off times are leaving doors open and 

blocking the pavement. Could we please ask 

that anyone dropping their children off by car 

be considerate to the pedestrians and that they 

are also mindful as there are lots of children 

crossing the road and walking on the pave-

ments. Thank you. 

              ATTENDANCE — A HUGE THANK YOU                                              

 We finish this half term on 96.11% - meaning that we are above national 

average . And the overall winning class in our attendance league is ...... 

                                           3B with an amazing 98% 

We are also excited to announce that we have sent out over 140 letters 
of congratulations to pupils today for excellent attendance, that's over 
half our school. All children that have received a letter will be entered 
into a prize draw for an amazing art case . The draw will take place at the 
end of term and because we congratulate attendance every half term, 
they could have double the chance of winning. 

 

 

Mrs Leck’s Promotion to Deputy Headteacher  

I am delighted to inform you that Mrs Leck will be 

taking up the post of Deputy Headteacher at our 

school form January 2023. This role means that she 

will no longer be class based and will take on respon-

sibilities for overseeing teaching and learning 

throughout the whole school alongside many other 

roles. In January we will be welcoming back Miss 

Giles from her maternity leave. Miss Giles will be-

come the new class teacher for the 3 / 4. Miss Giles 

previously taught year 3 so some of the year 4 chil-

dren in the class will already know her. Miss Giles will 

be coming into school prior to January to get to know 

the children and ensure a smooth transition.   

Sporting Superstar 

Congratulations to 

this young lady, who 

we are super proud 

of!  She dances with 

Synergy Dance 

Troupe and recently 

competed achieving 

three medals pictured 

right. One medal was 

received for 1st place and the other two 

were received for taking part in the com-

petition.  Well done!! 


